Vocational Annual Review Meeting

Wednesday, January 20, 2010


The GCMS vocational annual review meeting took place on Wednesday, January 20, 2010 in the high school Ag room at 3:35 p.m.  The meeting was attended by:  Julie Briney, Sara Crawford, Nick Elder, Larry Littlefield, Jason Mackinson, Sharon Pool, and Cindy Wade.  Each department reported on their class curricula, concerns, and vocational focus.

Home Economics- Middle School:  Sara Crawford

The middle school home economics class is currently working on nutrition and the food pyramid.  Last semester, a nurse from OSF came and talked with the class about nutrition for middle school age students, and she included information for proper nutrition for athletes.  Unfortunately, due to scheduling conflicts, she will not be able to speak to this semester’s class.  But Sara plans to share some of the information with the class, anyway.  For the cooking segment of the course, the students will be making no-bake cookies, homemade salsa, monkey bread, and puppy chow.  The GCMS Middle School Home Ec. Department was fortunate to receive six new sewing machines.  Karen and Jerry Wright donated three of them, so the district matched their donation and purchase another three.  As soon as the machines are all set up to use, Sara is going to have Karen Wright come in so that they can have a picture taken to put into the Gibson Courier as a thank you, as well as to communicate middle school projects to the community.

Home Economics- High School:  Cindy Wade


The high school child development class is preparing for their preschool, which will occur in March.  The class works ahead of time to arrange the room, as well as plan out activities.  Cindy said that usually she contacts the GCMS faculty, and often the preschool enrollment is filled with teachers’ children.  Some years when the preschool has not been filled to capacity, she contacted a couple of daycare providers, and has never had a problem getting students.  This semester’s food management class is a small group of eight students.  Currently, four students at a time prepare a meal for the group.  The introduction to home economics class is currently working on curriculum in the area of nutrition and food safety.  The parenting class is learning information about the costs of raising children.  Cindy shared the fact that for a family with an income of $39,000 a year, the average cost to raise one child to the age of 18 will be somewhere between  $153,000 and  $250,000.  That does not include college expenses.  (Perhaps that will deter some students from having children at a young age!)

High School Technology- Julie Briney


Julie reported that the new digital imaging class has been going very well.  They have researched and located many free sites, some which also have editing capabilities.  The animation class has become very motivated to learn about animation techniques.  Typically, the class begins with the historical information about animation.  But this year, the students were very interested in 3-D, and so that was the direction that Julie led the 
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class. On January 14, 2010, the class of ten students got the opportunity to view the new “Avatar” movie.  This added to the students’ interest in the area of three-dimensional creating.  The web design class has been learning about HTMLs, and is currently in the process of creating their own website. 

 A discussion ensued as to whether high school students check websites anymore, specifically faculty websites.  Since not a lot of teachers place their assignments on their site, not many students check them.  The question was brought up as to whether students would check a teacher’s Edline site more often if more teachers put additional information there.  Nick Elder had presented information to the vocational teachers during the January 15, 2010 institute about www.mycaert.com.  It is an interactive site for students and teachers in the area of vocational and health education.  It has the capability to help teachers plan, document, and assess instruction.  He also reported that it includes PowerPoints and videos for classroom or individual student use.  Nick felt that the site would be very valuable for teachers to plan for classes as well as to tailor plans for individual students.  Special education teachers would find it very valuable as well.  Nick talked about a component of “mycaert” that would allow students to go to teacher websites.  We discussed whether that would be a good next step to take to increase the teacher and student use of technology for education.

High School Business- Nick Elder


The marketing class has 15 students this year.  For the first time, they will be in charge of selling yearbook ads to local businesses.  This week, each student received their contact list, and will be responsible to visit the businesses by the middle of March.  Nick is finding his accounting class to be a challenge this year.  There are nine students in the class.  Normally, the class numbers are higher, and the students are more driven.  This year, he feels as if he has to “pull” them through the curriculum.  Nick reported that the introduction to business class is going well, and has an enrollment of twenty students.  This year’s co-op group includes twelve students.  Nick was asked if it was difficult to find local placements for the students.  He said that last spring, there were sixteen students enrolled in the program.  He found placements for all of them, but by August, four students were no longer in the program.  So up to this point, he has been successful finding job opportunities for all students who are interested.  Discussion continued on how many of the vocational class numbers had decreased from the class lists from last spring.  It seems as if a lot of the students who have moved from the district in the 2009-2010 school year were ones in the vocational classes.
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Agriculture- Larry Littlefield


Mr. Littlefield informed the group that the FFA Auction would be February 27, 2010.  Currently, GCMS FFA has about 50 members.  About 35 students have been 

involved in more than the GCMS High School participation level.  Often those students will involve themselves in leadership conferences and other conventions.  For example, last year, Jacob Dickey was a member in the FFA Band. 


Larry talked about the 18 laptops in his classroom that he received through grants.  He is fortunate to have his own router in the Ag room.  Larry is willing to see if the two science classes would be able to have connections within their classrooms. However, due to the grant that provided them, it is important that the laptops remain in this wing of the building.  Currently, his introduction to agriculture class uses them daily.  The students are learning how to complete record books, and all exercises are done online.


Larry explained that he would be finishing his curriculum study this spring.  He has been updating the program and will be taking the proposal for course revisions and additions to CCC on January 27, 2010.  His proposal includes dropping the PSAA class, and also placing all of the mechanical classes into one class called Agriculture Mechanics and Technology.  The biggest change he would like to make is to add a Horticulture class to the Ag curriculum.  This class would be open to all students, and would diversify science instruction.  For those students planning on attending college, it will be another science option to add to the student’s educational background.  For the non-college bound student, a horticulture class would provide the opportunity to see if the student has interest in that area.  Landscaping and grounds keeping opportunities would be possible fields that a student heading out into the workforce could look into.  Mr. Littlefield would like to see the class implemented for one year.  Then based on the success rate, the class could then be offered as science credit, as well.  

Industrial Arts- Jason Mackinson


Jason continues to work on the curriculum for Industrial Arts, which will be completed by May 2010.  Concerning his classes, the furniture repair class is currently learning about repairing a dresser.  They have taken it apart, and now are working together on refurbishing it.  The communication and energy class is currently working on critical thinking skills, and were required to create a marble maze.  The class will also build magazines racks this semester.  The productions class took orders for lawn chairs and made 24 chairs with either a GCMS or Illini logo.  Mr. Mackinson now has a request for 14 more chairs, but is unsure if he will have the time to complete them.  The construction class is currently in the planning stages of building a shed.  Jason received bids for materials from several businesses, and will now proceed.  The seven students in his construction class will be building the shed for Mr. and Mrs. Bob Dickey.  

